
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE improvement plans for storm drain repair on Hazel Avenue, as recommended by
the Public Works Director, East Richmond Heights area.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
51% County General Drainage Funds, 49% Local Road Funds 

BACKGROUND: 
The purpose of this work was to repair the storm drain on Hazel Avenue, between Ralston
Avenue and Sonoma Street in the East Richmond Heights area. The work included
installation of a manhole, two curb inlets, 42" storm drain pipe, curb ramp, and repairs to
affected sidewalk and pavement. 

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION: 
The storm drain repair will not have design immunity. 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   08/16/2016 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Mary N. Piepho, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Chris Lau, (925)
313-7002

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    August  16, 2016 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Stacey M. Boyd, Deputy

cc:

C. 1

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Julia R. Bueren, Public Works Director/Chief Engineer

Date: August  16, 2016

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: APPROVE improvement plans for storm drain repair on Hazel Avenue, East Richmond Heights area.



CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT:
The work was located in the vicinity of Mira Vista Elementary School and a traffic
control plan was implemented to limit impacts to school related traffic.

ATTACHMENTS
Hazel Ave Storm Drain Repair 


